
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Kingªs School 

Hangleton Way 

Hove 

BN3 8BN 

01273 840004 

admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk 
www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

Forthcoming Events 

Thursday 18th November ¶ Year 11 Mock Exams Start 

Thursday 2nd December ¶ Music Showcase 6:30-
8:00pm in school 

Monday 13th December ¶ Enrichment Day ς whole 
school off usual timetable 

Tuesday 14th December ¶ Carol Service, 6:30pm in 
school 

Wednesday 15th December ¶ Student Christmas lunch 
and non-uniform day 

 

No 158 12th November 2021 

Theme of the Week: Life Around the World 

ς The Balkans (including Albania) 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀŘǾŜǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ 

television again! 

The term is rushing on and there is plenty to be done 

before we break for the Christmas holiday. Year 11 

students start their first series of mock examinations 

next week. Timetables have been given to them this 

week and we have been impressed with their 

commitment to revision. Rehearsals for our school 

ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ψ! aƛŘǎǳƳƳŜǊ bƛƎƘǘΩǎ 5ǊŜŀƳΩ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ 

fully underway and students are also busy rehearsing 

for a Music Showcase to be held 6:30-8:00pm on 

Thursday 2nd December, and for our Carol Service which 

will be held in school at 6:30pm on Tuesday 14th 

December. We remain grateful that our covid rates of 

infection are currently low and we are being cautious 

about removing control measures. We would prefer to 

hold them longer for now than remove them and then 

have to reintroduce them if rates rise again. I will 

continue to communicate with you as measures are 

reviewed and changed in due course. It was great to see 

a dance extracurricular club return this week ς it 

remains a very popular choice.  

Have a lovely weekend.  

 

Mrs Price 

 

mailto:admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
http://www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk/
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Year 11 Mock Exams 

 Morning 
8.45 Start 

Mid 
Morning 
11.30 Start 

Afternoon 
1.30 Start 
 

Thursday 
18th 
November 

Biology 
Triple & 
Combined  
 

French 
Listening 
Higher & 
Foundation 

Geography ς 
Living with 
the Physical 
Environment 
 

Friday 19th 
November 

English 
Paper 2 ς 
Non fiction 
& 
transactional 
writing 
 

 Maths Paper 
1 
Non 
Calculator 
Paper 

Monday 
22nd 
November 

Maths Paper 
2 
Calculator 
Paper 

Spanish 
Listening 
Higher Tier 
only 

History  
The Cold 
War / 
Elizabethan 
England 
 

Tuesday 
23rd 
November 

Chemistry 
Triple & 
Combined 

Spanish 
Listening 
Foundation 
Tier only 

Business 
Studies 
 
Music 
 
Design 
Technology 
 

Wednesday 
24th 
November 

English 
Paper 1, 
Fiction & 
Imaginative 
Writing 

French 
Reading 
 
Spanish 
Reading 
 

Drama ς 
Theatre 
Makers in 
Practice 
Physical 
Education 

Thursday 
25th 
November 

Physics 
Triple & 
Combined 

 French 
Writing 
 
Spanish 
Writing 
 

Friday 26th  
November 

English 
Literature 
 

Religious 
Studies 
 
Note: 11.00 
Start time ς 
50 minute 
paper 

Media 
 
Computing 
 

 

Remembrance Day 

We marked Remembrance Day in school this week. 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ aǊǎ /ŀƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ΨIƛǎǘƻǊȅ 

IŜǊƻŜǎΩ ǿƘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŀ ŦƛƭƳŜŘ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

to view on Thursday morning. The whole school 

observed a two minute silence in classrooms and offices 

at 11am. Head Students Lily and Solomon laid a wreath 

ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎƻǊƴŜǊǎǘƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ aǊǎ tǊƛŎŜΦ aǊǎ /ŀƎŜǊ 

is also working on a permanent display on 

remembrance to go up in the school; students are 

participating in preparations for this.  

 

Extra-curricular 

It has been great to see more and more students staying 

in school at the end of the day and taking part in a range 

of clubs and events. Please take a moment to look at the 

school website where new clubs are being added to the 

programme all the time. 

We have recently added new music clubs, a dance club, 

DT and more. In addition, remember that, on a Monday, 

Wednesday, and Thursday, we run a homework drop in 

session. 

https://www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk/documents/Extra-Curricular%20Programme%20Autumn%202021-22%20UPDATED-2.pdf
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School Library 

We are pleased to say that we are making good 

progress on revamping our school library and have this 

week taken delivery of new furniture for the space. This 

does, however, mean we now have rather a lot of flat 

packed furniture to assemble! If any parents/carers 

would be willing and able to donate some time after 

school over the coming weeks to help build a bookcase 

we would be very grateful to hear from you. Please 

email admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk if you would be 

happy to volunteer.  

Community Support Fund 

Over the COVID 19 pandemic we have been 

overwhelmed by support from our parents/carers and 

ǿƛŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ YƛƴƎΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ 

each other. As we approach the festive season, we are 

reopening our fundraising pots via JustGiving and 

Amazon.  

If you would like to make a Christmas donation to the 

school you can do this via our Just Giving pages 

(https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kings-school-

fund) or our Amazon wishlist: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1QAS8E7UX

HIIR?ref_=wl_share  

We are also once more collecting funds to provide food 

vouchers and/or parcels to vulnerable people in our 

community over Christmas. To donate to that fund, 

please click here: 

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/ksh-

community-support-2021  

Carol Service ς Tuesday 14th December 

Save the date for our Carol Service which will take place 

on Tuesday 14th December, further details to follow 

next week.  

 

 

 

 

YƛƴƎΩǎ ²ŀȅ !ǿŀǊŘ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ YƛƴƎΩǎ ²ŀȅ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ 

ōƻŀǊŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘΣ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ YƛƴƎΩǎ 

Way Award winners. These students have represented 

our values of Love, Forgiveness, Respect and 

wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǾŜŘ  ǘƘŜ ΨYƛƴƎΩǎ ²ŀȅΩ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 

their time at school.  

 

PTA Christmas Events 

Christmas Hampers 

The PTA are asking KS3 students to donate to a 

Christmas Hamper. Hampers will be used as prizes and 

donated to those in need. Each year group has a 

different colour theme for items to bring in, please see 

the poster below for themes and ideas of what to bring 

ƛƴΦ LǘŜƳǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘǳǘƻǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

deadline for handing in items is Tuesday 16th November.  

Winter Fun Run 

On Saturday 4th December, the PTA will be running a 

Winter Fun Run. The run will start at 10:30am and there 

is a cost of £5 per person to take part. To book your 

place on the run please email 

pta@kingsschoolhove.org.uk.  

mailto:admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kings-school-fund
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kings-school-fund
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1QAS8E7UXHIIR?ref_=wl_share
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1QAS8E7UXHIIR?ref_=wl_share
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/ksh-community-support-2021
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/ksh-community-support-2021
mailto:pta@kingsschoolhove.org.uk
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Student of the week 

Students of the week  

Year 7 Julian B-K 

Year 8 Phoebe H 

Year 9 Reece L, Sophia S 

Year 10 Emmanuel N 

Year 11 Shantay S 
 

Anti-Bullying Week 2021 

We are delighted to say that we sold out of the anti-

bullying wristbands almost immediately and pupils have 

been collecting them this week to show their support 

for the cause. On Monday 15th November, if your son or 

daughter is in Year 7 or 8, they are invited to pay 50p to 

take part in Odd Socks Day 2021. This is a lovely event 

and you can read more about the history and meaning 

of Odd Socks Day here: Odd Socks Day 2021 

 

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/odd-socks-day/what-odd-socks-day
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Attendance 

Kielder Observatory   

[ȅǊŀ I ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ у ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ YƛŜƭŘŜǊ hōǎŜǊǾŀǘƻǊȅΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ 

patch design competition - to design a logo for use on 

ǘƘŜ hōǎŜǊǾŀǘƻǊȅΩǎ ƳŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ - 

and her watercolour design for the under 12s category 

won first prize! Lyra has will receive a private tour of the 

observatory in Northumberland. 

Her design has been transformed into fantastic new 

merchandise to be sold at the gift shop, including 

stickers, embroidered patches, aluminium water 

bottles and children's t-shirts. 

https://kielderobservatory.org/  

Safety and Wellbeing: Sleep 

This week we are sharing information about the new 

National Sleep Helpline. One in four children in the UK 

are not getting enough sleep and this has a significant 

impact on their behaviour and ability to learn, as well as 

their physical and mental health. According to the NHS 

getting enough sleep boosts immunity, can prevent 

over-eating and obesity and can reduce anxiety and 

depression. This free helpline is run by trained sleep 

advisors who can talk to young people or parents 

directly about any sleep related issues. The helpline is 

open 5 nights a week, Sunday to Thursday, 7-9pm and 

the number is 03303 530 541. You can read more 

here: https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-

helpline/ 

You can also use this video from Nuffield Health to learn 

top tips to help your child get a good niƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇΥ Sleep 

Hygiene - Nuffield Health  

 

Congratulations to Year 8 students ς you 

achieved 97% attendance on Tuesday 

this week.  Keep it up! 

https://kielderobservatory.org/
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RDGv1XGSHiE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RDGv1XGSHiE
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What is it like to be an Learning Support 

Assistant at King's? 

They say in Hollywood not to work with children or 

ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘȅΦ 

I haǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ [{! ŀǘ YƛƴƎΩǎ ŦƻǊ о ȅŜŀǊǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 

time I have seen students grow and mature; I have been 

witness to the impact that my help and guidance has 

had on the children I work with.  

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ YƛƴƎΩǎ ŀǊŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘǊƛƎǳŜΣ ŀƴŘ 

each day is a different challenge, helping with all 

subjects in and out of the classroom, and aiding pupils 

to access their education.  

Growing both physically and mentally as they navigate 

this important time of their lives, helping to prepare 

them for whatever lies ahead of them in life. 

I personally help multiple students in all subjects to 

access and engage in their work, boosting their 

confidence and understanding. I have seen them 

stumble on a particular set of questions and then see 

them tackle them with confidence weeks later with help 

in class from myself and the teacher, I have learnt so 

much I had forgotten from my own time at school, 

ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ƳŀǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άbǘƘ ǘŜǊƳ ƛƴ ƳŀǘƘǎέΦ 

I find my role as a Learning Support Assistant incredibly 

rewarding, I work with a great, supportive team and 

with students that really need help; students that would 

otherwise struggle or be left behind. 

Mr Elliott, LSA 

YƛƴƎΩǎ .ŀƪŜ hŦŦΗ 

To honour national baking week ς Mr Jenkins held a 

YƛƴƎǎΩ .ŀƪŜ-off Competition for students. 

This was hugely popular among students, so it was run 

over two sessions and was opened for students to 

compete at home as well. Students were given a specific 

brief and time limit to bake their entrees at school. Here 

are some pictures of students hard at work along with 

some fantastic examples! 

All in all, a very enjoyable afternoon well spent! 

Congratulations and well done to all of those who took 

part. Winners will be announced in the newsletter next 

week! 

  

  

  

  


